
 

 

 
 
March 18, 2024 
 

Families, 

I am writing with an update about our gym floor replacement project. 

We anticipated the work would be complete before the end of March; however, contractors discovered 
mercury in the existing floor materials. The project is now delayed until the summer. 

Please be assured that the floor, in its current state, does not pose any risk to the health of students 
and staff and the gym will reopen for regular use this week. An air test has been completed and the 
results meet all appropriate standards for normal operating conditions. The floor will be monitored to 
ensure continued safety. If anything changes, you will be notified. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding. If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to 
contact me. 

I hope you enjoyed your March Break. We look forward to seeing everyone tomorrow! 

 
Ryan Lamont 
Principal 
 
 
 
 


